
 Our Lady of the Rosary Parish Kensington 

 

From: Toni McGuinness [mailto:robandtoni@bigpond.com]  

Sent: Friday, 11 November, 2016 9:23 AM 

To: 'OLR Parish' 

Subject: December Baptism 

 

Hi Maria, 

 

Hope you are well. 

 

Could you please send me the list of families for the December Baptism? My daughter 

Lauren said a woman rang while we were overseas and said that she would email me but I 

never received an email while I was away. 

 

Also, I have committed to attending the postponed parish Evangilisation committee 

meeting on Thursday 24 November, so I will have to change my Baptism Preparation 

session to the Wednesday night (23 Nov). Do you think this will be a problem....have any of 

the families already been told the prep session is on the Thursday? 

 

Sorry to throw a spanner in the works.  : ( 

 

Kind regards, 

Toni 

The Rosary Record 
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THIS WEEK 

 
SATURDAY 5 AUG 
6:00pm Fr Kimi’s First Mass 

SUNDAY 6 AUG 
9:30am  Mass + Kids Church, Morning Tea 
11:00am Baptisms 
3:30pm  Indonesian Community Mass 
6:00pm Mass 

MONDAY 7 AUG 
9:00am Mass 

WEDNESDAY 9 AUG 
9:00am Mass 

THURSDAY 10 AUG 
5:30pm Reconciliation 
6:00pm Mass 

FRIDAY 11 AUG 
9:00am  Mass 

SATURDAY 12 AUG 
6:00pm Mass 

SUNDAY 13 AUG 
9:30am  Mass + Kids Church, Morning Tea 
3:30pm  Indonesian Community Mass 
6:00pm  Mass  
 

ARE YOU NEW TO THE PARISH? 

 
Welcome! Let us know how we can support 
you in your faith journey. Please introduce 
yourself to the parish priest and/or one of 
the hospitality team at morning tea. 
 

 

SIGN UP! 
 

Get the OLR eNews in your inbox  
each Friday afternoon.  Visit 
www.olrkensington.org.au 
 

 

We acknowledge the traditional owners who cared for this land for thousands of years and 
their descendants who have maintained these Spiritual connections and traditions. 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

FR ALO WRITES… 
 

“Give them something to eat” 
  
Jesus’ command to his disciples: “give them something to eat yourselves” 
brought back memories of beggars and others pretending to beg who came to 
visit our novitiate when I was in charge as novice master. I had an assistant 
priest who was appointed to work as a formator.  Since he first arrived at our 
novitiate a few years before me, he knew many of those who came to our 
door. This priest also looked after our community finances. Providing enough 
food for our community was his main concern and he did a great job. However, 
every time people came shared their “stories” and asked for money, the young 
priest would come to me privately with a note saying: “This person is a liar. 
Don’t give him anything”. He did this with every stranger that came to our 
door, and this began to annoy me. One day I said: “Brother, when someone 
comes to see me, please don’t come around. I just want you to give me twenty-
five thousand rupiah (the equivalent of A$2.50) every day”. Before he 
complained I continued: “We have been blessed with donations. We don’t need 
to buy our groceries as they are given. So sometimes we have to give these 
others something to eat.  If they are lying, that’s their problem.  But what if they 
are actually starving? If we cannot give them from the little we have, they 
might die of starvation”. The young priest was not happy but he gave in to my 
requested.  
  
This is the little story of my own experience. You may have some similar 
experiences. When we are able to give, our life is blessed as well.  The more 
you give, the more you receive. Our life should be like a flowing river that gives 
life to all that come into contact with it.  It gives life because it continually 
flows. We shouldn’t become like a swamp which collects and retains water. We 
shouldn’t seek to accumulate and we can do this by allowing whatever little we 
have to flow through to others.  
  
We’ve just had the ordination of Fr Kimi Vunivesilevu MSC. It was a great 
moment to celebrate. God is faithful to his people sending us men to serve his 
flock.  I could feel the energy and spirit of service in the community. We are 
blessed to have people who are kind and generous; people who’ve given both 
treasure and time to make this event a special one for our newly ordained 
priest. We pray that he may experience the flowing river of the generosity of 
our community and may it inspire his ministry as he becomes a “river flowing” 
to nourish the people whom he serves.  

 

http://www.olrkensington.org.au/
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PARISH 
DIRECTORY  
4 Roma Ave Kensington NSW 2033 
T: 9663 1070            
E: olrkensoparish@gmail.com  
W: http://olrkensington.org.au 
 

PARISH PRIEST  
Fr Aloysius Lamere msc 

ASSISTANT PRIEST 
Fr Kimi Vunivesilevu msc 

YOUTH MINISTER 
Snezana Tanevska – 0434 620 346 

PARISH SECRETARY 
Maria Caetano  (Mon-Fri, 9am-1pm) 

MASS TIMES  
Sat  6pm (Vigil) 
Sun  9:30am (Family), 6pm 
Mon, Wed, Fri - 9am 
Thurs  6pm 
Indonesian Mass  Sun  3:30pm 
French Mass Third Sun 11am 

RECONCILIATION 
Mon 9:30am & Thurs 5:30pm   
or by appointment  

ROSARY 
First Saturday at 3.30pm Rosary Room 

INDONESIAN COMMUNITY  
Fr Aloysius Tamnge msc – 0426 042 624 

BAPTISMS 
First Sunday - 11am, bookings required 

WEDDINGS 
By Appointment 

SACRAMENTS 
Contact parish office 

OLR PRIMARY SCHOOL PRINCIPAL 
Marie Nilon - 9663 3346 

OLSH COLLEGE PRINCIPAL 
 Jenny Fowler - 9662 4088  

JUSTICE OF THE PEACE   
Roy Rigotti - 9313 8334 
John Hill - 9663 3222 
Sr Pauline Richards - 9663 2447 

RESPONSES 
ENTRANCE ANTIPHON 
In a resplendent cloud the Holy Spirit 
appeared.  The Father’s voice was 
heard:  This is my beloved Son, with 
whom I am well pleased.  Listen to him. 

FIRST READING    
Daniel 7: 9-10, 13-14 

RESPONSORIAL PSALM 
The Lord is king, the most high over all 
the earth. 

SECOND READING 
2 Peter 1: 16-19 

GOSPEL ACCLAMATION 
Alleluia, alleluia!  
This is my Son, my beloved, in whom is 
all my delight:  listen to him. 
Alleluia!  

GOSPEL 
Matthew  17: 1-9 

COMMUNION ANTIPHON 
When Christ appears, we shall be like 
him, for we shall see him as he is. 
 

OREMUS 
Let us Pray 

SICK  
Alexander & Nicholas, Angelo (Antonio’s 
Dad), Sutanto Djakaria, Mireille Luci,  
Patrick Pruscino, Robin Lee,  
Mark (Darren’s friend), Gwen Smith,  
Levi Alexander Roland,  
Frances McLaughlin, Angela Miranda,  
Jolan Bogsanyi, Cezar Estrellado,  
Miriam McKoy, Leo O’Sullivan, Colleen 
Corcoran,  Fr John Shallvey msc,  
 Margaret & Gerhard Stocker,   
Lucienne Radzyminski,  Desleigh Carlton,  
Br Raymond Concannon, Junus Sunardi,  
Tonia Pastorelli, Tjandra Djakaria,  
Libby Nagel,  Adlin (Joe’s Wife), Gerty Polin, 
Karen Simonet, Lianne Cross, Lil Siely, 
Ghassan Serhan, Kate Lingard,  Will Coady, 
Manuel Mouco, Neville Dunn,  
Ashika Nandan, Vivien Christie, Derek Chick, 
Tony (Dulwich Hill), Llewellyn Samuel,   
Joe Di Blasio, Anton’s mum, Nella Custorella, 
Dee Piper, Marie LaBrooy, Patty Ingram, 
Frank George,  Angela Breen Ortega 

BELOVED DECEASED 
Lyn King, Sr Colleen O’Brien fdnsc 
 

ANNIVERSARIES 
Maria Hermina, Maria Sidoti 

ROSTERS   
              

5/6 AUGUST SAT 6:00PM SUN 9:30AM SUN 6:00PM 

Acolyte Dennis Fenech John Ryan Terry Gormley 

 
Readers  
Prayers of Faithful:   

Tony King 
Br Paul Rogers 
Sr Helen Hearne 

Ana Corpuz 
Jessica Bong 

Karen Nonis 
Chris Nonis 

E. Ministers Alice Mouco 
Sr Pauline 

Henny Ramali 
Robyn Kildea 
Grace Pandiangan 
Stephen Gatt 

John Hill  
Francine Pirola 

KidsChurch Aubrey Curley, Holley Curley 
Counting Terry & Val Gormley, Ratna Santoso, Rob Payten 

Comm to Sick Robyn Kildea, Grace Pandiangan 

12/13 AUGUST SAT 6:00PM SUN 9:30AM SUN 6:00PM 

Acolyte Handojo Widjaja Gus Alimhamzah Fred Luca 

Readers  
 

Shilla Azalea 
John Dorahy 

Edwin Kuller 
Nani Widarto 

Nicholas Black 
Virginia Black 

E. Ministers 
 
 
 
 
 

Vien Suhardi 
Natalia Kuirintinus 

Nani Widarto 
Amelia Iovanella 
Ana Corpuz 

Grace Pandiangan 
Marieann Duncan 

KidsChurch Erin Beavis, Harriet Beavis 

Counting John Moore, Ray Delohery, Selvi Ung 

Comm to Sick Roel Castillo, James Dela Cruz 
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CHARITABLE WORKS FUND (CWF)  
This weekend is a great opportunity for you to help out your parish in a meaningful 
way by supporting one of its charitable appeals. The Charitable Works Fund (CWF)  
is the premier charity of the Sydney Archdiocese, covering social and pastoral 
services, education and training, and advocacy services to all sections of your 
community – regardless of race, religion or social status.   Donations of $2 or more 
are tax deductible.  Your gift will help someone in your community who could use a 
helping hand or be given better opportunities, so please give generously.  Thank you. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
We are inviting YOU to join us for an 
amazing experience!  The youth of 
Kensington parish will be attending the 
Australian Catholic Youth Festival from  
7-9 December and are inviting you to join 
them! 
 
Young people from Year 9 (in 2017) to  
young adults 30 years of age WELCOME!  
 
For more information please contact  
Snez on 0434 620 346. 
 
*Early bird registration ends 18 August 2017 

 
 

OLR SCHOOL NEWS   
STAGE 3 BLUE 
In Stage Three Blue, we have explored 6.3: 
Easter: A Time to Celebrate Hope in the Risen 
Lord. We have delved into the disciples’ 
experience of the Resurrection and Ascension 
of Jesus. As we die with Jesus we rise with 
Jesus also. The unit has taught us about our 
hope in everlasting life. We explored the feast 
days, scripture and prayers that reveal our 
belief in everlasting life. The students have 
gained a greater understanding of the reasons 
why Jesus died and was resurrected. They have 
been enabled to link Jesus’ resurrection with 
the message that, for us, death is not the end 
of our story.  This term, we have been 
exploring 6.6 The Bible: Our Sacred Story. This 
unit has helped our students to learn about the 
Bible as our Sacred Scriptures. We have been 
reviewing the great story of our tradition: its 
significant people and events. We have also 
been looking at the formation of the Bible. 
 

PARISH COLLECTIONS 
Weekend 29/30 July 2017 
1st Collection $1,242 
2nd Collection $510 
Envelope Collection $465 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



OLR PARISH KENSINGTON  

 
 
 

WE’RE 
CELEBRATING…  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

4 AUGUST –  REV KIMI’S ORDINATION 

5 AUGUST –  FR KIMI’S  FIRST MASS 

10 AUGUST –  HAPPY BIRTHDAY FR KIMI 
 
 

NOTICES 

 

FEAST OF ST MARY OF THE CROSS 
MACKILLOP, 8 AUGUST 2017 
An invitation to join the Sisters of St Joseph at 
Mary MacKillop Place, North Sydney to honour 
their Australian Saint, Mary of the Cross MacKillop. 
Masses will be celebrated at 8am, 10am and 1pm. 
The Chapel will be open for private prayer and 
visits to Mary MacKillop’s Tomb from 9 am – 4 pm. 
The MMP Museum will be open (free admission) 
from 9 am – 4 pm.  All are welcome.  For more 
information see www.marymackillopplace.org.au.  
 
 

JOKE CORNER 

 
Doctor:   Hello, did you come to see me with an 
eye problem? 
 
Patient: Wow, yes, how can you tell? 
 
Doctor: Because you came in through the window 
instead of the door. 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT REFLECTIONS MORNINGS 
Third Wednesday of Every Month 10.00am – 1.00pm.  For family and friends 
who grieve and their companions. Understanding and managing life’s changes 
in Loss, Grief & Bereavement. Morning tea provided. For further information 
please refer to the flyer attached or contact Bereavement Support  
Ph:  9646 6908 / bereavementsupport@catholiccemeteries.com.au. 
 

THE BENEDICT XVI RETREAT CENTRE  
now offers a series of fun, innovative facilitated activity programs to 
complement and enrich any group retreat. Whether you are looking for 
adventure, team building, opportunities for reflection or simply to have fun 
with your group, our specially trained facilitators can tailor a program to meet 
your needs and budget. Activities include flying fox, archery, bushwalking, 
leadership challenge, communications challenge, camp craft, environmental 
programs and more. Contact Reception on (02) 4572 2899 / email 
bxvi@sydneycatholic.org to find out more or visit 
www.benedictxvicentre.org.au. 
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